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File Reference: Proposed: Proposals on Mark to Market Guidance 

Dear Director: 

We. together with our trade organiz.ation, the American Bankers Association (ABA), have been 
following with great interest the discussions and proposed actions/changes by the FASB 
concerning Fair Value and Other Than Temporary Impairment (OTTl). Even recent remarks 
made by Mr. Scott M. Polakoff, the Acting Director of the Office ofThrifl Supervision, our 
Regulator made at the Independent Community Bankers Association's Annual Convention, 
indicatc strong suppol1 for change to the current accounting rules. 

These issues have particular interest for us as we are a holder of the Shay Investment Ultra Shol1 
Mortgage Fund. It is m)' understanding that the FASB staff has had some discussions with the 
ABA concerning this fund_ It is a mutual fund consisting of cash and mortgage debt securities. To 
date there have been no credit related losses to the fund. We support the proposed changes, 
because they represent an improvement for users of financial statements by focusing on a 
probability of actual credit loss and not on value aberrations created by non-active or temporarily 
distressed markets. We respectfully request that the FASB expand any proposals for changes to 
include other types of securities, including mutual funds that have the same or similar debt 
securities as those carried as stand alone investments on company balance sheets. For example. 
our bank and many other community banks have invested in the Shay Funds. We chose these 
funds because they represented investments with which we have a significant amollnt of expertise 
- mortgages. We hold these in our "available for sale" portfolio, and they are similar to direct 
investments in mortgage backed securities that larger banks hold. 

We believe that these types of investments, which are not available to the general investing public 
and are used by community banks to help defray the costs of operating individual investment 
portfolios, should be subject to the same accounting rules as the underlying debt securities would 
be if they were held independent ofa special purpose mutual fund. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

YOUR FAMILY FINANCIAL CENTER 


